
Redding Consortium for 
Educational Equity
FULL BODY MEETING

DECEMBER 9, 2021



Welcome 
& 

Roll Call

Please mute yourself when not talking

Use the chat function to ask questions

Please note this meeting is being recorded 
and may be posted for the public

For Roll Call—Consortium members—please 
type your name in the Chat



Approve Minutes



RFP Updates
RFPS RELATED TO REDDING CONSORTIUM RECOMMENDATIONS



Work Group Updates



Social Determinants Work Group
December-February meetings will focus on collaboration and sharing
December meeting: 
• Focus on the Wilmington Learning Collaborative
• Presentations on legislation related to the SDWG

January meeting: 
• Presentation from Teri Lawler on trauma-informed initiatives
• Presentation/discussion with Adrian People’s, DDOE about the funded recommended to create a 

publicly accessible dashboard of schooling data, access data, and outcome data 

February meeting:
• Continue the data conversation with Adrian Peoples, DDOE 
• Include Katie Semmel, Data Service Center to dig deeper into creating the dashboard focused on equity

Questions?



Settlement Work Group
• Review Independent Funding Assessment Memo
• Settlement Work Group crafted a memo to respond to the scope of work DDOE released 

for the RFP related to the independent funding assessment
• This memo is a recommendation from the Redding Consortium to shape the scope of 

work of the RFP
• Public Comment is due December 10

• Consortium vote to submit the memo to DDOE

• Questions?



Governance Work Group
• New Co-chair
• Path forward
• Questions?



Educators Work Group
Made recommendations to secure permanent funding in the Governor's budget 
for Redding items that were originally funded as one-time allocations:

• The Redding Consortium requests that the Governor include in his proposed operating budget a 
$720,000 line item for a multi-year package that consists of focused partnerships with Institutes of 
Higher Education to provide coaching for administrators and educators in high needs schools in 
Wilmington, driven by teacher surveys and collaborative school leadership, to improve school climate 
and build cultures of respect to ultimately limit teacher attrition.

• The Redding Consortium requests that the Governor include in his proposed operating budget a 
$100,000 line item for tuition assistance geared towards recruiting and obtaining certification for 
education professionals, community members, parents, and other working adults representative of the 
students and families in high needs schools within the city of Wilmington. Working adults in the 
community would be recommended by leaders or peers and given financial assistance to attend 
certification programs offered at institutions and organizations such as University of Delaware, 
Delaware State University, Relay Delaware, Wilmington University, and Delaware Technical Community 
College.



Educators Work Group
• Working with relevant stakeholders to ensure future spending plans align with Work 

Group recommendations

• Questions?



Public Comment
3 MINUTES PER COMMENT, THANK YOU!


